REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR CORPORATE SERVICES

TO THE CABINET

TUESDAY, 31ST OCTOBER, 2000 

Subject : 2001/02 REVENUE BUDGET PLANNING

1. INTRODUCTION

1.1. At the meeting of the Cabinet on 10th October members received a report from the Budget Planning Group which set out a preliminary statement of the issues raised by the Group as to how budget savings amounting to £7.750m might be generated for next year.

1.2. The report identified the following savings targets as achievable :-












£m


Maintain the current rate of contribution to balances



0.500


Continue with capitalisations






3.000


Increases in (and new sources of) income




0.300


Falling school rolls







0.500


Office accommodation






0.100












4.400

and that the balance of £3.350m be sought from efficiency savings.

1.3. Members requested further brief details of the issues being considered so that guidance could be given on priorities.

1.4. This report responds to that request.

2. DETAILS

2.1. The spreadsheet attached contains further background information and comment from directors together with details of the above-mentioned savings targets in terms of the following categories:-

· Savings which involve no reduction in service but reduced cost ;

· Savings which involve a change in service with reduced cost ; and

· Savings which involve a reduction in service and a reduction in cost.

2.2. Members will appreciate that the potential savings are indicative only at this stage and further work is necessary to confirm the figures provided and to work up the proposals in detail.

2.3. Members will also note that the efficiency savings identified so far based on indicative figures provided suggest that the target saving from efficiency measures will not be achieved and that other measures will be necessary to achieve the target.

3. RECOMMENDATION

Members are requested to consider the proposals identified in the Appendix and indicate whether directors should proceed to work them and any other proposals up in more detail for further consideration.

COUNCILLOR D ANTROBUS
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